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Villagers turn out in force
There was a huge turnout of Mabe residents at a pub-
lic meeting in Penryn’s Temperance Hall on Tuesday
15th January. A minibus was laid on to take villagers
to the meeting in order to object to a 27 house devel-
opment off Antron Way which could see Trenoweth
Quarry, one of Cornwall's last granite quarries, shut
down.

30 speakers from Mabe presented their objections to
planning officers and Cornwall councillors. Philip
Hosken spoke proudly about the quarry which his
family had been involved with for several generations.

He said: “I have an idea there is history being made
tonight, and I don’t mean Brexit. If this development
goes ahead and as a result that quarry has to close I
suggest one thing. The last gravestone that comes
from that quarry should be inscribed with the names
of those people responsible for making that decision
and where that goes I don’t know. “              Cont. p.2
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There was standing room only at the public meeting (Source: Falmouth Packet)
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Cont.from front page “Otherwise
the records and pieces of paper
will record what happened but it
could be forgotten.”

“Those names will last a thou-
sand years and when people
come to look around this place
they will say, ‘there was a quarry
here but these were the people
responsible for allowing this ind-
sicriminate development’.”

His speech was welcomed with
cheers from the packed hall.

Residents have also said that
there is no need for more afford-
able housing in the village and
say the new homes would put
more pressure on local infra-
structure. They also say that an
increase in traffic in the area
would be dangerous.

There are also concerns that the
development will lead to more
applications for more homes
being built on neighbouring land.

Councillor Mark Kaczmarek,
chairman of the planning com-
mittee assured residents that
their concerns would be taken
into account.

Several employees from the de-
velopment company attended
the meeting but came under fire
for not identifying themselves.

Peter Williams, the local Cornwall
councillor, was also criticised.

Mabe parish councillor Tessa
Kingsley told the meeting: “He

hasn’t been to the parish council
for six months and he wasn’t
there at the last meeting. He
can’t know how we feel about
this development. He is in no po-
sition to represent us at the mo-
ment.”

There were strong concerns that
if the housing development went
ahead there would soon be noise
complaints from residents about
the work at the quarry.

Many fear that those complaints
would lead to the quarry closing,
bringing to an end an historic in-
dustry in Mabe.

The objectors pleaded with the
Cornwall councillors present to
listen to their concerns and re-
fuse planning permission.

The planning application is due
to go before the committee
again on February 11, and an
agenda will be published on the
council's website on February 7.

Source: Falmouth Packet

Peter Williams, Cornwall Councillor for
Mabe, did not attend the meeting
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Community Carols a hit!

The Annual Community Carol
Service held in Mabe Community
Hall was enjoyed by many resi-
dents on the Sunday before
Christmas. 

Traditional carols were sung, ac-
companied by Trisha Barnes on
the organ, interspersed with
readings by various members of
the public - Wendy Mitchell, Iso-
bel Hanson, Katie and Jess Little-
johns, David Charles, Mary
Weston, Elizabeth Young, Kathy
Tisdale and Jackie Frost. 

All were welcomed by Margaret
Bryant, who also led prayers, and
a short talk was given by Rev.
Steve Smith. Thanks were ex-
pressed at the end of the service
by Chris Cole, Chairman of Mabe

Youth and Community Project,
who hosted the event. There was
a retiring collection for the Pen-
ryn and Falmouth Food Bank. 

Tea, coffee and mince pies were
served by ladies of the entertain-
ments committee, and the Christ-
mas raffle was then drawn by
Vice Chairman Kevin Wilkes, as-
sisted by David Charles. 

There were many excellent prizes,
donated by local firms, including
The Lost Gardens of Heligan and
Budock Vean Hotel, clubs who
use the facilities, and individuals.

Many thanks to all who attended,
supported and provided prizes.
All proceeds go towards the up-
keep of the Community Hall and
new, excellent play area.

Margaret Bryant

In December, years 1 & 2 at Mabe School put on a fine performance of ‘Hey Ewe!’, a
nativity told from the perspective of a curious sheep
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Mabe Christmas Lights 

Christmas seems like a whole
year ago (well, it was) but we are
still overwhelmed by how many
of you turned out in the heavy
rain to support The Switch On for
Mabe Christmas Lights. A huge
thanks to The New Inn for their
commitment to the cause which
meant we could go ahead with
the event.

There is a huge list of thanks for
kind donations and volunteers
who helped make the village
Christmas Lights a success for
2018; Jane & Dave @ The New
Inn, Roger Ford, Steve Nesbit @
Mabe Stores & Post Office, James
Edson, Ronnie George & West-
country Fruit Sales, Jerry
Trevelyan, Liz Dunstan @
Carnsew Farm, Les Baker, Pen-
dennis Shipyard, Wilkinsons,
Brian Trevelyan, Patricia Sleeman,
Sean McGee, Anthony Hocking,
Friends in Harmony and Cornwall
Music Service Trust.

A huge congratulations to Zak
and Melissa Rogers and their
children Dylan, Layla and Arlo
who won our Christmas Hamper
for the Reindeer Hunt. We hope
you enjoy all your goodies!

We will be creating a new route
for 2019 and maps can be
collected from The New
Inn or emailed direct.

With over 80 light features now
in Mabe and an ever-growing
waiting list of adoptees, we are in
planning for some
bigger/brighter events in the
community for 2019 so look out
for posters in the pub, shop and
around the village.

If you are on Facebook, please
search for Mabe Christmas Lights
and like our page to stay up to
date and do some face-spotting
of your friends and neighbours in
our event photos.

Finally, a huge thank you to you
all for collecting and posting your 

Jessica, Harry, Kate, Jess, and Evie helped
out on the night by bringing the nativity

scene to life

The Rogers family were this year’s win-
ners of the Reindeer Hunt, seen here with
Karen and Emma from the MCL commit-

tee and and Jane, the new landlord of
the New Inn (right)
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Green Tokens at ASDA Falmouth.
WE WON and Asda are granting
us a cheque for £500 towards
Christmas 2019. AMAZING!

So, now all the reindeer have
gone into hibernation and we are
looking to Spring, we look for-
ward to seeing your smiling faces
throughout the year.

Emma-Louise Phillips

Luncheon Club Christmas 

Members of Mabe Luncheon
Club enjoyed a delicious Christ-
mas Dinner in the Community
Hall during the week before
Christmas. It was prepared by the
cook Janet Warren, ably assisted
by Peter Moyle and June Tiplady.

The meals were served by special
waitresses for the day - Jackie,
Annie, Jan, Samantha and
Rachelle. 

Over fifty residents tucked into
the traditional turkey roast with
all the trimmings, followed by
Christmas pudding and brandy
sauce. Tea and coffee was served
with mince pies and after eights,
and all received a present. 

This meal was provided free of
charge due to donations from
the Parish Council and County
Councillor Peter Williams, who
also attended the event. He was
thanked for the grant, as was the
Parish Council, although Chair-
man Peter Tisdale was unable to
attend due to illness. The cook
and all helpers were thanked for

their hard work, and Janet re-
ceived a gift for her efforts
over the past year. 

During the meal the school choir
attended to sing carols, which all
enjoyed and joined in. The chil-
dren then had to return to school
for their own party. 

Meals for any retirees in the
parish are available every Tues-
day at 12.30 pm, and anyone in-
terested in coming along can
ring Margaret Bryant on 373102.

Margaret Bryant

Cleaner Required

MYCP require a cleaner for the
Community Hall. 6-8 hours per
week. 

Please send your CV to Rachelle
in the office Mabe Youth and
Community Project, Primelin
Place, Cunningham Park, Mabe,
TR10 9HE, mabeycp@gmail.com.

Closing date: Friday 8 Febuary

Church raises money for
the homeless

Thanks to those who supported
the various charitable events this
Christmas at Mabe Church. 

The Suitcase Singers’ Christmas
Concert at Mabe Church raised
£400 to be shared between St
Petroc’s and Shelterbox, and the
Annual Advent collection at
Mabe Church, also for St Petroc’s
raised £57.75.

Rev. Steve Smith
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Christmas bowls fun

Mabe Short Mat and Carpet
Bowls Clubs held their joint
Christmas celebrations during the
week before Christmas. 

Everyone was welcomed with a
glass of mulled wine, and there
was also a free glass of wine for
the meal. The three course meal
was cooked and served by
Nicola, assisted by Tracey, and
consisted of vegetable soup, tra-
ditional turkey roast, followed by
a selection of sweets. Tea and
coffee were then served with
mints and all enjoyed the con-
vivial atmosphere. 

Chairman Keith Bryant gave a re-
sume of the previous years activi-
ties, and presented Barry
Swaddling with a runner’s up tro-
phy for the singles competition,
which was held earlier in the year
in memory of Grosvenor
Knowles. 

There was also a raffle, which
covered the cost of the rent of
the hall and miscellaneous costs. 

The club also held an event on
New Year’s Eve, consisting of a
“roll-up” in the morning, followed
by  a lunch of soup and a roll fol-
lowed by a sweet. 

Many also participated in another
“roll-up” during the afternoon,
and there was a raffle for club
funds. 

The Short Mat Club meets on

Monday and Friday afternoons,
and Carpet Bowls on Thursday
afternoons, all at 2pm. Anyone
interested in having a try can
come along and meet a friendly
group, who are all willing to en-
courage and help, or ring Keith
Bryant on 01326 373102.

Margaret Bryant

Rubbish in street a problem

It has been drawn to the Parish
Council’s attention that people
have been dumping their rubbish
on the pavement opposite the
shop. 

Obviously this is not a great look
for Mabe, as well as attracting
vermin, so please, could people
dispose of their rubbish by either
leaving it out on the correct day
for the binmen, or taking it to the
dump in Lowndowns.

Pub says thanks!

Thank you to all our customers
over the festive period
and a Happy and Peaceful
New Year to everyone.

With regards to the pub car park,
can we please ask people to re-
spect that in order for us to be
successful we need to keep the
car parking for customers, we
have had a couple of occasions
when customers cannot park due
to cars being left all day/night.

Jayne Martin

Mabe Burnthouse Village 



Weekly Events
Mon   Short Mat Bowls Club,Community Hall,

2-4pm. Contact Keith Bryant, 373102. 
Cardio Box/Fitcamp Class, WI Hall, 6.15-
7.15pm. Contact Ali or Carmela, 07988 140745.
Mabe Keep Fit Club,WI Hall, 7.30pm. 
Open Water Swimming, Kernow Adventure Park, 6-8pm. Con-
tact, 07817 662 962 

Tues Age Concern Luncheon Club,Community Hall, 12.30-2pm.
Contact Community Hall (11.30-12.30pm), 377475. 
Slimming World, Community Hall, 3.30, 5.30 & 7.30pm. Con-
tact Pam Mundy, 01209 204743 or 07503 945600.
Nature Playgroup, Chyan Community Field, 10am-12pm term
time. Contact Alice, 07576 748450.

Wed Short Mat Bowls League (winter only), Community Hall, 2-
4pm. Contact Keith Bryant, 373102
Daisy’s Yoga, Chyan Cultural Centre, 6-7pm. Contact Daisy,
07837 879876

Thurs Kernow Huffa Puffas, a support, exercise and social group for
people with COPD and their carers, 10am-12pm, Community
Hall. Contact Trish, 375238 or Frances, 712047.
Carpet Bowls Club,Community Hall, 2-4pm. Contact Arthur
Searle, 377088.
Brownies,Community Hall, 6.15-8pm.  Contact Jackie Williams,
372863.
Aikido, Japanese martial art, beginners welcome, 7-9pm, Mabe
School. Contact Jamie Matthews, 375336.

Fri Short Mat Bowls Club,Community Hall, 2-
4pm. Contact Keith, 373102. 

Sun Trenoweth Methodist Church, Community
Hall, 10.45am-12pm. Contact Margaret
Bryant, 373102.
Mabe Parish Church (St Laudus),with St
Michael’s Church, Ponsanooth – please see
the Diary for the times of services.
Aerial Yoga Jam, Chyan Cultural Centre,
10am-1pm. Contact Nay, naysjoga@gmail.com.

Please send details of events happening within Mabe civic parish in Feb/Mar to
mabematterseditor@gmail.com by 15 March 2019.  Venue details:

• Mabe Community Hall, Cunningham Park (375938 or mabeycp@gmail.com)
• Mabe Community Primary School, Cunningham Park (secretary, 372662)
• Mabe Parish Church (St Laudus), Church Road, towards Higher Spargo 

(administrator, Pauline Cheshire, 340425)
• Mabe WI Hall, Antron Hill (bookings, 372477)

7
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Mabe Diary

February 2019

Sat 2 - Race Night, 8pm, The
New Inn. See What’s On.

Tues 5 - WI Meeting, 7.30pm,
WI Hall. 

Wed 6 - Comedy Club: Lou
Sanders, 8.30pm, The Performance
Centre. www.amata.org.uk/lou-
sanders

Sat 9 - Tree Planting Volunteer
Day, 10.30-3pm, Chyan Com-
munity Field. See What’s On. 

Sat 9 - Scratchworks: Womans,
7.30pm, The Performance Centre.
www.amata.org.uk/womans

Thurs 14 – Parish Council meeting,
WI Hall, 7.30pm. Agenda available
on the Parish Notice Board and
website (www.mabeparish.co.uk).
Open to the public. Contact Lisa
Clements, 07964 735219,
mabeparish@gmail.com

Mon 18 - Mabe Garden Club,
7pm, Community Hall. Contact
Carol, 319323.

Wed 20 - James McDermott: Rub-
ber Ring, 7.30pm, The Performance
Centre. www.amata.org.uk/rubber-
ring

Sat 23 - IDER plus support, 7.30pm,
The Performance Centre.
www.amata.org.uk/ider

Thurs 28 - Cornwall Astronomy So-
ciety, 8pm, WI Hall. Contact Simon
Dunkley, 564046.

March 2019
Sat 2 - MYCP Quiz, 7.30pm, Com-
munity Hall. See What’s On.

Tues 5 - WI Meeting, 7.30pm, WI

Hall. 

Wed 6 - Comedy Club: Annie Mc-
Grath, 8.30pm, The Performance
Centre. www.amata.org.uk/annie-
mcgrath

Fri 8 - Bellatrix plus support Hock-
eysmith, 8.30pm, The Performance
Centre. www.amata.org.uk/bellatrix-
music

Thurs 14 – Parish Council meeting,
WI Hall, 7.30pm. Details as for Feb.

Mon 18 - Mabe Garden Club,
7pm, Community Hall. Contact
Carol, 319323.

Thurs 14 - Panto: The Frog Prince of
Mabe, 7pm, Community Hall. See
p.10

Fri 15 - Panto: The Frog Prince of
Mabe, 7pm, Community
Hall. See p.10

Sat 16 - Panto: The Frog
Prince of Mabe, 1.30pm &
Community Hall. See p.10

Sat 16 - Tribe: Still I Rise, 7.30pm,
The Performance Centre.
www.amata.org.uk/tribe

Wed 20 - Molly Naylor and Com-
pany: Lights! Planets! People!,
7.30pm, The Performance Centre.
www.amata.org.uk/lights-planets-
people

Fri 22 - Tinnedfruit plus Skinny
Milk, 8.30pm, The Performance Cen-
tre. www.amata.org.uk/tinnedfruit

Sat 23 - Craft Fayre, 2-4pm, Com-
munity Hall. craftfayre17@gmail
com

Thurs 28 - Cornwall Astronomy So-
ciety, 8pm, WI Hall. Contact
Simon Dunkley, 564046.

(All six-digit phone numbers are 01326 unless specified)



What’s On

Mabe Christmas Lights are hold-
ing a Race Night in the New Inn
on Saturday 2nd February from
8pm. This event is always lots of
fun, so come along and get your
adrenaline pumping and meet
your neighbours. All bets are £1,
or just come and cheer on your
favourite horse!

Early spring is just around the
corner and it’s tree planting time!
Chyan Community Field has over
200 saplings that need planting
before spring begins. 

On Saturday 9th February 2019
from 10.30am till 3pm, we will be
holding a volunteer day on the
Community Field to get these
trees in the ground. Come along
and help us plant these trees,
meet like-minded folk and give
the earth some lovin’. Hot soup
lunch provided!

For volunteering oppor-
tunities at Chyan, please
contact info@chyan.org

MYCP are holding a Quiz Night
with a Cornish twist on Saturday
2nd March at 7.30pm in the
Community Hall. Teams of 4 or
just turn up and make up a team

on the night, £2.50 to play,
including tea/coffee. 

To book, contact Jackie Williams
on 372863.  
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(All six-digit phone numbers are 01326 unless specified)

St Laudus Church, Mabe

February 

Sun 3rd - 9.30am, Morning
Worship                     

Sun 10th - 9.30am – Holy Com-
munion 

Sun 17th - 9.30am – Holy Com-
munion - traditional service

Sun 24th - 9.30am, Holy Com-
munion with prayer for healing-
Plus, Sacred Space (40 mins
candle-lit quiet at 7.30pm) 

March 

Sun 3rd - 10am,  Morning Wor-
ship with Trenoweth Methodists
at Mabe Community Centre,
Rev Steve Smith preaching

Wed 6th - Ash Wednesday,
9.30am, Holy Communion

Sun 10th - 9.30am, Holy Com-
munion 

Sun 17th - Holy Communion -
traditional service

Sun 24th - 9.30am, Holy Com-
munion with prayer for healing. 

Sun 31st - Mothering Sunday,
9.30am, Holy Communion. Plus,
Sacred Space (40 mins candle-
lit quiet at 7.30pm) 
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DementiaUK coffee morn-
ing raises almost £1500

We rose early to a slightly cool,
misty Saturday. We were lucky
and had been able to set up the
hall the evening before, so it was
just the direction signs that
needed to be put out at 7.30am! 

After a quick breakfast we
packed up the car with the cakes
and pastries - too precious to be
left unattended all night!

We thought we had plenty
of time to complete preparations,
but as usual, time whizzed past
as others arrived with yet more
goods to sell - homemade Cor-
nish pasties, mince pies, cup
cakes, jams, chutneys and bis-
cuits. The raffle table ended up
with 27 prizes and I had only put

out 4 the night before. The bric a
brac table which had looked
fairly empty was awash with in-
teresting ceramics, glassware,
clothes and books. The 70 plus
soft toys were set up on the
tombola table and the craft stalls
were looking great. We start at
ten, but visitors started arriving at
twenty to 10 and we were off!

By 12 o’clock we were tiring but
we had raised an amazing £1,360.
This was later made up to £1,480
by a few extra sales the following
week. 

As you can tell, the coffee morn-
ing was not just the work of one
or two people. A big thank you
needs to go out to the huge
team of helpers and visitors who
make it such a success each year.

Anne Salome

The DementiaUk coffee morning held at the Community Hall was a huge success
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Return to Cornwall
by Max Campbell

Do you remember reading about
Max Campbell’s Atlantic adven-
ture, which included being set
alight by his stove, in the Apr/May
2017 issue? Here, Max tells the
story of his return trip to Cornwall
in his own words...

The fire had left me scarred and
frightened. It had forced me to
leave both my boat and my ad-
venture, and turn my back on
sunshine and freedom. I left Fly-
ing Cloud at anchor - safe behind
a long, spit of mangroves which
curved round on itself like the
crooked finger of a witch. A year
passed before I could muster up
the courage to return, but when I
did, I let out a sigh of relief as I
found my pretty little boat swing-
ing around right where I left her. 

My plan was to go home again,
but this time, I’d be taking Flying
Cloud with me. This meant I’d be
crossing the Atlantic again, sin-
glehanded, on a boat that was
definitely not designed for cross-
ing oceans. It’s always difficult to
break the news to my parents,
especially my mum, as I can tell it
keeps her up at night. 

‘I’m going to sail Flying Cloud
home again’, I told her on the
phone, as I sat on the step of a
rum shack, my feet buried in the
warm tropical sand. She sighed,
and paused for a moment, before
encouraging my decision. I could

tell she was torn between sup-
porting me to reach for my
dreams and discouraging me
from taking another massive risk.
It was harder than the first time,
as we both knew how close that
crossing had brought me to
death’s door.  

To get back to the UK from the
Carribean, a northern route
across the Atlantic is best. After
leaving the Carribean, it’s best to
head north, out of the tradewinds
and into a region of light winds
called the Azores high. Most sail-
ing yachts attempting the pas-
sage pile their decks with cans of
diesel, and motor for days, often
weeks, to pass through this re-
gion of calms. For me that was
not an option, Flying Cloud was
simply too small! I had to depend
on the wind to get me there.

The Caribbean faded into the dis-
tance behind me as the sun 

Max onboard his 22 foot wooden sloop,
‘Flying Cloud’
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melted into the horizon, drench-
ing everything in a vibrant or-
ange juice. I had enough food
and water for 50 days, although
my guess was it would take 3-4
weeks. The first week passed
painfully slowly. At the start, it’s
incredibly daunting to plot your
position on the chart and see the
vast expanse of ocean that still
lies ahead of you. Although as
time passed, and the number of
miles between me and the
Caribbean grew, I became more
and more contented. 

10 days out of the Carribean, I
ghosted into the Azores high.
Day after day, I would gaze out
upon a completely flat seascape,
delicately calm, like the skin of
some silky blue snake. Progress
was slow, and any breath of wind
that moved past me I had to
make the most of. It seemed that
even the jellyfish were overtaking
me. 

Gradually I inched my way out of
serenity and found enough wind
to push my boat along steadily. I
celebrated with a Dorado as I
passed the halfway point, and
relished in living like a sea gypsy
again. People always ask me if I
ever became lonely, and I can
honestly say that never did a
slither of loneliness even cross
my mind. It’s so refreshing to
take a step back from the artifi-
cial concerns that society imparts
on us, and create an existence in
the true order of things. Never

before had I felt such a deep-set
feeling of happiness and satisfac-
tion than when I let my raw,
human instincts completely take
over. To have the sun and the
moon dictate the rhythm of life is
such a blessing, and it's almost
ironic how hard I had to work in
society beforehand to provide
myself with the opportunity.

All in all, I spent 47 days alone at
sea (33 days between the
Caribbean and the Azores and 14
days from the Azores to the Ilse
of Scilly). My return to the UK
couldn’t have been more perfect.
As I pulled into The Cove, St
Agnes, my whole family were
waiting for me on their big blue
fishing boat. I stepped straight
from my boat to theirs, salty and
windswept, to embrace my emo-
tional mother as we both wept
tears of joy. We spent the next
week in bliss, taking long walks
and catching up on lost time, be-
fore sailing back to Falmouth to
decide what’s to come next…     



14

300 Club
winners

The results for
the 300 club
draw are:

1st Prize £50: Christine Mitchell

2nd Prize £30: Pauline Staite

3rd Prize £10: June Tiplady

Brownie’s Christmas badge
is a winner!

In December, Mabe Brownie Ella,
aged 10, won a competition to
design a Christmas badge (see
below).

The com-
petition
was open
to all
Brownies
in Corn-
wall and there were over 2000

entries.

Mabe
Brownies
used the
badge on
the front of
the Christ-
mas cards
which they
made for
the resi-
dents of
Antron Manor.

PAD funds needed

The Public Access Defibrillators
which were installed at the shop
and the Community Hall last
year, cost the Parish Council £160
plus VAT each to maintain and
monitor every year. Please can
you contribute by donating any
small change (or large!) in the tin
in the shop? Any contributions
are really appreciated.

During the Christ-
ingle service at
Mabe Church on
Thursday 6th De-
cember, five girls
plus new leader Jill
made their Brownie
Promise. The girls
were Jess, Zanthie,
Imogen, Holly and
Beth.
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Just a thought...

We certainly live in
difficult times! As
well as being in a
period of ‘Austerity’,
with cuts in public
spending hitting the poorest the
hardest, at the end of March the
UK is due to leave the European
Union. 

The period since the referendum
has been one of the most politi-
cally divisive and unsettling in
our nation’s recent history. UK
nationals fear for the country’s
future, EU nationals living here
feel scared for their safety, confi-
dence in our political system is at
an all-time low and there is talk
of the break-up of the United
Kingdom. 

When faced with situations of
challenge we have several alter-
natives. We can do nothing - just
give up in despair; we can choose
to vent our frustrations on other
people (our opponents, or our
leaders, or those we can easily
scapegoat); or we can choose to
look for ways of working to-
gether to overcome the things
that challenge or threaten us all.

One way to do this is firstly to
get to know one another better,
to strengthen the ties with the
people around us. To look for the
positive things we share in com-
mon: our universal need for mu-
tual respect, kindness,
encouragement; our need for

hope, peace and a shared mean-
ing in life.  And all of this regard-
less of political persuasion,
ethnicity, religious belief - and
any other differences we
may have. 

In difficult times, especially with
the world in turmoil, and even
our own leaders at a loss as to
the right course of action to take,
it is the strength of character of
our local community, our deter-
mination to do what is right, our
commitment to each other and
our sheer love for one another
that will see us through. 

Rev Steve Smith

Appeal to save Mabe
Church roof

The roof at St Laudus
church is in need of
repair and we are looking for
help from all quarters please!

The roof slates largely need re-
placing and the cost looks like
being something in excess of
£70,000. Needless to say we are
going to need the help of the
local community. 

Over the coming months we'll be
advertising various fund-raising
events and schemes so watch out
for these in Mabe Matters and on
the notice boards at church and
in Mabe Stores.

For more info please speak to
Rev Steve: 617628; 07952 691380;
revstevesmith53@gmail.com
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Mabe School’s Cross Coun-
try Championships!

On Thursday 17th January, the
school field was transformed into
a cross country course, complete
with flags, posts, marshals and a
finishing funnel. Our hardy little
Choughs and Chicks were the
first to complete the route,
charging on in wellies and enjoy-
ing the atmosphere. After our
nursery children had ‘given it
welly,’ each year group in turn
took to the field, completing a
distance which we felt appropri-
ate to their age. 

We were very proud of everyone
who took part and it made a
lovely change to usual afternoon

routines! We were certainly very
lucky with the weather as the rain
held off all afternoon.

I would like to say a massive
thank you to Mr Manning who
set up the course and showed
great enthusiasm throughout the
afternoon.  Our fabulous team of
Herons (Evie, Lily, Tylor, Ella,
Chloe and Tilly) were fantastic
marshals and were very encour-
aging to their school mates.
They even helped to take the
course down, stacking up posts
and winding up tape. Roger
Murch (Oliver and Jessica’s dad)
and Mr Short were absolute stars
all afternoon and helped the
races run smoothly. 

Julia Pearce

300 Club
Mabe’s Own Lottery

Hundreds of pounds to be won!
Use this form to join now.  Tickets cost £10 per year. Money goes to the up-
keep of the Community Hall, Playpark, Field & Skatepark.
There are 4 draws per year, each producing prizes of £50,  £20  and  £10.
Cheques payable to Mabe Youth and Community Project or cash to:  Geoff
Wheeler, Monteag, Treliever Road, TR10 9EX.  Tel: 01326372405
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